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  RIGHT: A car flipped between 
Buderim and Forest Glen exit 
northbound on the Bruce 
Highway. 

For those who have not yet heard, we are sorry to report 
the sad passing of Eric Wilde of Cooran, on September 
19th, aged 73.  Eric was a keen Mini man, with a Mini 
van, who also drove a Valiant.  Despite ill health in his 
later years, Eric was a devoted member of the club.  He 
is pictured here with wife Shirley, when they received the 
Most Valuable Club Member/s award last year.  Our 
thoughts are with Shirley, the “kids” Cheryl, Karen and 
Diane, their partners and families.  Eric will be sorely 
missed.  Many members took to Facebook to express 
their sorrow; and representatives and their cars were 
present at his memorial to form a guard of honour to 
farewell Eric for the last time.  RIP.                            -Ed. 
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President Cliff Watson 0474 025 215 
cliffwatson350@gmail.com 

Vice President & 
Mach. Delegator 

Rob Cowley (07) 5447 6994 
rob_jencowley@hotmail.com 

Secretary & 
Merchandise 

Jenny Cowley (07) 5447 6994   
 

Treasurer Kym Anderson 0437 412 344 
kymandando@bigpond.com 

Dating Officer Steve Smith  

Database Murray Bishop 0404 810 413 

Web Master Andy Cohn 0405 266 641 
andy@emomomedia.com 

Club Run 
coordinators 

Darryl Nielson 
Rob Cowley 

0407 588 697 
(07) 5447 6994 

Catering John Colwell 0418 739 751 
john.colwell@hotmail.com 

AEHF delegate Darryl Nielsen 0407 588 697 

Smoko person Wayne Backhouse  

Newsletter Lyn & Andy Cohn 0405 267 200 
mrs.wicket@gmail.com 

Car show 
Coordinator 

Brendan O’Brien 0412 909 112 
blobrien58@gmail.com 

OFFICE BEARERS 

MONDAY 2 ND OCT. 
7pm Club meeting 
 

 
SATURDAY 7TH OCT. 
Fish and Chip  Run 
Peregian 
6pm departure from clubhouse or 
meet at Peregian at 6:30pm 
 

SAT 14TH OCT. 
Working Bee 
8am Clubhouse 
 

 

SATURDAY 21ST OCT. 
Working Bee 
8am Clubhouse 

 

SUNDAY 22ND OCT.  
Club Run 
CCCC Show 
Tell all your friends! 
 

 

MONDAY 6 TH NOV. 
7pm Club meeting 

 
 
 

SATURDAY 11TH NOV. 
Fish and chip night 
Venue TBA 

 

 

TBA 
November Club Run  
 

 

 

 

COMBINED COASTAL CAR CLUB INC. 
Clubhouse address:   Johnson Park 
                                    Mary River Road, Cooroy QLD 4563 
Postal address:   PO Box 712  
     Cooroy QLD 4563 
Email address: admin@combinedcoastalcarclub.com.au 
Website : www.combinedcoastalcarclub.com.au 

                www.facebook.com/combinedocastalcarclub 
Membership: $50 per year (due July 1st) 
Newsletter: Please send contributions to Lyn mrs.wicket@gmail.com  
or give to Andy Cohn. DEADLINE: 20TH EACH MONTH! 

Upcoming events 

 
rob_jencowley@hotmail.com 

In the September edition of “All 
Torque” a Club Run story on the front 
page referred to a “Gary Robinson.”  It 
should have read, of course, Gary 
ROBERTSON, with the fabulous shed 
etc.  Apologies, Gary! 
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Regular events 

6-8pm Every Wednesday  
Mid-week cruise 
Mellum Munchies  
Cribb St Landsborough 
 

6pm Every Thursday                    
Rick’s garage and diner                 
14-16 Margaret St Palmwoods 
 

9am Every Saturday 
Coffee and pie run 
Mellum Munchies  
Cribb St Landsborough 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
6-9pm First Friday Every Month 
Noosa’s Classic Steel Pits top 
(partnered with Autobarn Noosa) 
Noosa Civic 

 

8-10am First Sunday Every Month 
Poison Kandy 
Shop 10 Palmview  
Aussie World Complex 

 

 

If	 you	 hear	 of	 any	 regular	
events	that	might	be	of	interest	
to	 club	members,	please	 let	us	
know!	 	 Email	 Lyn	 at	
mrs.wicket@gmail.com	 or	 talk	
to	Andy	at	a	meeting.	

  

Since the Essen Motor Show in December 2015, the 
wooden supercar known as “The Splinter” has been making 
news and creating quite the buzz. This special supercar debut 
was unlike any other… this supercar is made of wood. “The 
Splinter” is a high-performance sports car that took a team led 
by Joe Harmon five years to create.  
 

Harmon wanted to make a statement about the amazing 
qualities of wood. Our only naturally renewable building 
material, wood takes an extraordinarily small amount of energy 
to produce and is totally biodegradable.  Harmon explains that 
wood has a better strength-to-weight ratio than steel and 
aluminum. 

 

The exotic machine is powered by a Chevrolet LS7 engine and 
other than that and the drive train, gauges, fasteners, tires and 
rims, the car is made almost entirely of wood composites.  A 
six-speed manual transmission, and six-piston caliper brakes 
up front and two-piston calipers in the rear complete most of 
the critical non-wood parts of the vehicle. 

 

The Splinter is estimated to be 90% wood. From the mostly 
wood-based chassis to the steering system, wood composites 
are the highlight of this vehicle. The steering system uses 
multi-piece wooden tie rods made of hickory. A series of bent 
and molded laminates make up the entire body. 

 

The compound curvature of the exterior was achieved by 
weaving strips of veneer made from cherry skins and end grain 
balsa into a cloth using two looms designed by the build team 
specifically for the project. A wide variety of glues were used to 
keep all of the wood pieces together, including epoxy, 
urethane, urea formaldehyde, and polyvinyl acetate. 
 

Each Splinter wheel has 275 different wooden pieces. Michelin 
Pilot Sport 2 tires sit on three-piece forged aluminum rims with 
laminated wood centers made from rotary-cut oak veneer, 
covered by a walnut sunburst on the outside face and a cherry 
sunburst on the inside. 
 

The entire car weighs an estimated 1,360kg. While it wasn’t 
built specifically as a performance machine, the combination of 
the Splinter’s weight, shape, gearing and power could mean it’s 
capable of reaching speeds of up to 386 km/h. However, the 
car is unlikely to be put to the test in this regard. 

 

This project was inspired by a WWII airplane called the “de 
Havilland Mosquito.” Made almost entirely out of wood, the 
plane was equipped with two Rolls-Royce V12 engines and was 
supposedly the fastest piston-driven plane of its era. 
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Formed in Melbourne in July 1989, the Rett 
Syndrome Association of Australia Inc. (RSAA) is a 
not-for-profit organisation which is managed by a 
committee of volunteers, most of whom are parents 
of children with the syndrome. The Association seeks 
to enhance the quality of life for persons with Rett 
syndrome and their families, and to be of assistance 
to anyone interested in the disorder.  
 

Rett syndrome, seen almost exclusively in females, 
is a genetic disorder in which the brain does 
not mature in the way it should. For 
most children, their early development appears 
normal but then slows down or suddenly halts. This 
time of their lives can be marked by most, if not all of 
symptoms such as repetitive hand movements, 
reduction in eye contact, laughing at night, balance 
problems, breathing difficulties, seizures, irregular 
heartbeat, stiff muscles, walking on tiptoes, abnormal 
patterns of sleep, teeth grinding, constipation, cold 
feet and legs, a lack of body fat and muscle mass; 
and, perhaps worst of all – apraxia – where the brain 
struggles to put in place the automatic planning the 
body needs to carry out voluntary movements.  
Apraxia, and especially speech apraxia, is the most 
severely handicapping aspect of Rett syndrome.   
 

The degree of disability varies considerably among 
affected individuals, so much so that two individuals 
of the same age can present two totally different 
pictures of the disorder. The syndrome is not one 
involving continual degeneration of the brain. 
However, over time, gross motor ability is likely to 
deteriorate. Generally, the condition is not one in 
which there is a continuous downward trend but one 
where times of improvement alternate with periods of 
impairment and deterioration. 
 

The disorder was first brought to the attention of the 
medical profession in 1966 by an Austrian doctor, 
Andreas Rett, but it wasn’t until 1983, following 
publication of an article by Swedish researcher Bengt 
Hagberg and others, that females in Australia and 
elsewhere began to be diagnosed. 
 

- Lyn Cohn  
(from Rett Syndrome Association of Australia website) 
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Minutes of meeting 4th September 2017 
Meeting Opened: Rob Cowley opened the meeting at 7:02pm 
Apologies:            Alex Wittrick, Cliff Watson, Eric &amp; Shirley Wilde, Sue and Barry Potter. 
New Members:    Jake Henry 57 Valiant  
Visitors:    Steve Felder from Bendigo 
Previous Minutes:  Read by Secretary Moved by Bea Nielsen Sec. Steve Smith that the previous Minutes are a true and accurate 
                                record. Carried  
Treasurer’s Report: Read by Kym Anderson Moved by Darryl Nielsen Sec. by Brendan O’Brien that the Treasurer’s Report is 
                                  received and accounts paid. Carried 

Incoming correspondence 
CBA Statement No 22, Sutton’s Cleaning Service Inv $107.25; Chq for $50 from PM Wilkes M/Ship, Leaflets from Discover 
Eumundi – Eumundi Rocks Event 16 Sept; Usual Advertising and Newsletters;  Email from St Vincent’s Care – Invite to show our 
cars; Email Noosa Show Society – Car Show 15 Sept &amp; Ute Muster 16 Sept; Receipt from AEHF Fees $58; AGL Invoice 
$865.02; Thank you letter from Brighter Future 4 Kids; Ltr from ATO – Are our Business Number Details correct; Email from 
Council in relation to removal of bollards for car show – no go; 5 left over Sept newsletters from Mailezy, M/Ship Applic and Chq 
$50 Mark Hamilton; Wood Fired Pizza Info.  
Outgoing correspondence 
Emails and copies of show flyers to Councillor Joe Jurisevic and Mayor Tony Wellington; Email to Chris at Council re bins; Email 
to Council re: removal of bollards for car show.  
Carried 
 

Business Arising from Previous Minutes 
* Darryl Nielsen sent a card from the Club members to Mal Shailer. 
* Rob Cowley got a price on a garden shed for the bins of $400 to purchase. 
Moved Steve Smith Sec. John Colwell Carried 

 
Show Committee 
* Brendan O’Brien gave a report.  
* No Dyno at the show this year as discussed at Committee Meeting. Concerns in relation to noise, entrants wanting to put their cars 
on the Dyno and driving where people are walking, etc. If anyone goes to a show where there is a Dyno in action please take note of 
noise etc and report back to the club so it can be decided if we have it at next year’s show.  
* Vendors have been booked to come.  
* Paul’s DJ music has been booked for $200 – usually charges $400. 
* Darryl Nielsen is the Sponsor Co-Ordinator – let him know if you are going to contact a sponsor to check if that sponsor has 
already been done so there is no doubling up. 
* Please share Car Show Dates, etc on your Facebook. 
* Shannon’s has once again donated $500 for Car Show. 
* Letters have been sent to Bunnings, Mitre 10 Cooroy and Cooroy RSL asking for donations for our raffle.  
* Any members who don’t feel comfortable about getting sponsorship please consider donating a six pack, softdrinks, tin of 
biscuits or something for the raffle. 
 
Club Runs and Events 
* F & C Run Sat 9 September 2017 Pizza Hut Gympie C/H 5.30pm Leave 6pm At Pizza Hut 6.30pm. 
* Club Run Saturday 17 September to Bauple C/H 8.30am Leave 9.30am BYO lunch Morning Tea on the Way at a secret location. 
* The next Noosa’s Classic Steel Pitstop Car Show at Noosa Autobarn is Friday 6 th October 2017. The club needs members to run 
this. Members who put their hand up are Darryl and Bea Nielsen, Steve Smith and John Colwell. Chirs Irving has once again 
offered to take the lights back to Clayton’s on Saturday morning. Members please come along to this event, bring your club car, 
support our Club by buying a couple of sausages and buying raffle tickets. Autobarn supplies great prizes for the raffle. 
* Gympie Swap and Car Show 9 th September 2017. Leave C/H 8.30am.  
 
General Business 
* Qld FX – FJ All Makes Car Show dates have been changed to 24 September 2017, it has been brought forward a week. 
* Alan Kenzler phoned Council about the yellow bin not being emptied. Heard nothing back from Council. 2 weeks late the bin was 
emptied. 
* Kym Anderson and Jenny Cowley are going to represent the Club at the Sports Complex Meeting on Wednesday 6 Sept at 
5.30pm. Kym Anderson suggested a Sports Complex Delegate be elected at the next AGM. Moved Steve Smith Sec Bea Nielsen 
Carried 
* Kym Anderson reported there are 45 paid up members. 
 
Next Meeting 
Monday 2nd October 2017  
7pm 
 

Meeting Closed 
7:45pm 
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HAVING cancer once as a child is tough enough, but for Cameron Brown his first battle with leukaemia, at 
the age of seven, was just the beginning.  After eight years in remission, at 16 Cameron was told he had 
leukaemia again. 

On both occasions Cameron and his family received much-needed support and help from Camp Quality.  
Cameron went on camps when he was well enough. "These camps had an amazing effect on my life and I 
don't think I would be the person I am today without them," Cameron said. 

Fast-forward a few years and Cameron is now cancer free, working in the information technology 
department at a local school and busily preparing for the fundraiser of a lifetime. 

This year, Camp Quality will hold its annual esCarpade fundraiser from October 21-28 and, in order to 
participate, each entrant must raise $5000.  From across the country adventurous people with a big heart 
will come together to take part in a week of adventure, fun and, of course, fundraising. 

Drivers will go where most drivers dare not drive - off road to some of of Australia's most scenic 
landscapes.  In 2017 it’s over 2000km from Port Macquarie to Toowoomba. Participants are encouraged 
to jazz up their cars, which have to be at least 20 years old; Cameron has had his airbrushed with a Kung 
Fu panda theme. 

The teams will stop at local schools where Camp Quality puppeteers will conduct shows for the kids to 
explain a bit about cancer. 

Last year Cameron held sausage sizzles but this year he has decided to collect dead batteries from cars, 
trucks, and boats; and recycle them, putting the money towards his participation fee. 

He said he feels this is a way he can give back to the people who made his treatment bearable. 

The money raised will go directly to essential services that provide a better quality of life for children 
suffering from cancer. 

Cameron says more can be done to help children living with cancer.  At present Camp Quality can only 
reach out to every one in three children with cancer nationwide. 

If you have any old batteries you can donate to the cause, please bring them to a meeting, leave them at 
the clubhouse, or contact Cameron directly via email on yz125legend@gmail.com 

   

 

Your old batteries can help kids living with cancer! 
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These businesses sponsor our club 

Leach Trusses 
Roof trusses and wall 

frames 
46 Hardwood Drive 

Landsborough 
(07) 5494 1077 

Maroochy Exhaust 
Centre 

Mufflers & Exhaust 
systems 

4/2b Robert Street 
Kunda Park 

(07) 5445 2576 

Tim’s Exhaust Centre 
Exhaust and mufflers 

3/6 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 6589 

Kunda Park  
Electroplat ing 

1/34 Hi-Tech Drive 
Kunda Park 

(07) 5476 8611 

Page  Furnishings 
31 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 1590 

Pomona Fruit  & 
Vegie  

2 Memorial Avenue 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 1922 

Pomona Ag Supplies  
21 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 0722 

Pomona TruValue 
Hardware 

10 Reserve Street 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 1590 

Lozza’s Rock ‘n rol l 
café 

Unit 3/33 Station Street 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 0045 

Cooran General 
Store 

12 King Street 
Cooran 

(07) 5485 1411 

Stephen Cook  
Auto Electrics 
15 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 2524 

Cooroy Smash 
Repairs  

8 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 5088 

Pomona Post  Office 
11 Memorial Drive 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 1280 

  

 

 

Auto parts and 
bearings 

Shop 2/1 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 6890 

  

Classic service and 
quali ty  

15 Factory Street 
Pomona 

 

17 Edward Campion Dr 
Monkland (Gympie) 

(07) 5482 4444 

 

Insurance for  
special vehicles 

Request a quote 
13 46 46 

 

 

Domestic & 
Commercial from 

Grease traps to  
Sept ic Tanks 

 

Gearboxes,  Diffs, 
Clutches, Tail  shafts , 

Balancing autos, 
4WD equipment etc. 
Charles Crt, Kunda Park 

 

Special is ts  in 
transmission 

repairs 
44 Kayleigh Drive 

Maroochydore 

 

Safety f irs t 
87 Beerwah Parade 

Beerwah 
(07) 5494 6167 

 

For a ll your  tyre 
needs 

3 Jarrah Street  
Cooroy 

 

  

1/23 Jarrah St 
 Cooroy 

(07) 5442 5099 

 

9 Diamond Street 
Cooroy 

(07)  5447 6125 

 

Marketing made 
Ezy!  

1/12 Newspaper Place 
Maroochydore 

 

Motor engineers  
& repairers 

14 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 5066 

 

Yandina 
(07) 5458 4802 
Maroochydore 
(07) 5313 4955 

 

P.O. Box 162 
Buderim 4556 
1800 351 308 

Something	to	give	away,	sell,	
buy	or	swap?	Advertise	here	for	
free!	Send	details	via	email	to	
mrs.wicket@gmail.com		

If	 you	 attend	 a	 club	 run	 or	 other	
event,	don’t	forget	to	tell	us	all	about	
it!	 Send	 info.	 and	 pics	 to	 Lyn	 at	
mrs.wicket@gmail.com,	 give	 to	
Andy	Cohn;	or	post	on	Facebook!	

If	you	have	been	unable	to	
secure	a	sponsorship	for	the	
Car	Show	(or	you’d	prefer	not	

to	approach	people	for	that),	please	bring	
along	an	alcohol-related	donation	yourself	
(such	as	a	bottle	of	wine	or	spirits,	or	a	
six-pack	of	beer.)	

Send	all	November	
newsletter	submissions	
by	the	20th	October	2017	
–	especially	seeking	
photos	and	news	
regarding	club	runs	and	
F&C	nights.	
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We	are	always	on	the	lookout	for	interesting	stories	about	our	members	and	the	vehicles	they	love.		If	you	have	a	
story	to	tell,	and	a	few	photos	to	share,	please	email	them	to	mrs.wicket@gmail.com	or	give	Andy	a	hard	copy	at	
a	meeting.	–	Ed.	 


